



Dear Parents and Carers, 

Happy New Year to you all.  

The children have returned  with great enthusiasm and are fully immersed in their 
new projects. I have had the pleasure of several visits from children sharing their 
work with me this week to receive head teacher awards! 

At the beginning of the week some of our Year 4 and 5 children were invited to 
Mounts Bay school to help plant fruit trees as part of the Orchard Project. They 
thoroughly enjoyed themselves and had the opportunity of an expert explaining to 
them about the different varieties and how to plant them correctly. 

We had the auditions for the Youth Speak Competition on Tuesday. The standard 
was exceptionally high, with the children producing engaging presentations and 
speaking with confidence and answering questions competently. It made the 
judging for all of us very challenging. Otto,Peter,Ella and Ava were successful and 
are now working as a team to create the best performance they can for the 
competition in February. 

The boys played Nancledra School at football on Tuesday evening. Despite the 
extremely cold weather they worked well as a team and showcased some great 
skills. The final score was 3:2 to Nancledra - keep up the good work boys! 

We had our new school shed delivered to the school field on Monday. A big thank 
you to Mr Ansell and Mr McFadden who laid the base over the weekend and to 
FROMS for funding it. This is a wonderful asset to the school as we now have a 
large covered learning space for the children to access when they are are working 
in the field despite the weather. Year 4 Forest Schools took advantage of it this 
week! 

Sadly our bike shed died a death over the Christmas holidays the wind was the 
final straw. We are looking to having some bike racks put in the playpen for 
cyclists and scooters. 

The after school clubs are up and running smoothly. 

A quick reminder to be in school at 8.45am prompt, for the 
register and we finish at 3.15pm. 

Hope you have a restful weekend!                                    

Sarah Trow 
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Whole School 
attendance: 

97% 









House Points:   


PORTHCHAPEL: 337
GWYNVER: 292
SENNEN:180
PRAA SANDS: 235

Dinghy Class - Rupert 

- Raph 

-For demonstrating perseverance and 
resilience 

-For his fantastic creativity and artwork.

Skiff Class - Henry 

-Hugo

- For settling into Skiff so well. 

- For his positive attitude towards his 
learning-it is a joy to see.

Lugger Class - Lamorna 

- Arthur 

- For her marvellous maths and 
knowledge of multiplication. 

- For settling in so well to Lugger Class 

Schooner Class - Alex 

- Ava 
- Otto 
- Ella 
- Peter 

- Consistently hard working 

- These four children have been chosen 
to represent the school for the Youth 
Speak Competition. They produced 
fabulous presentations and spoke with 
confidence and captivated their 
audience in the auditions this week-
amazing effort all four of you!

Stars of the week 

Marvellous Mouse Of 
The Week 

 
Jude 

For his amazing letters and 
sounds knowledge. 



  



















A huge thank you to 
FROMS, Mr Ansell and 
Mr McFadden for our 
wonderful new shed-
providing us with a 

fantastic dry learning 
space when we are up at 

the field.

Some of our Year 4 and 5 
children went to Mounts Bay to 
help plant fruit trees as part of 
their Orchard Project. It was 

great to work alongside some 
experts and put something 
back into the environment.

Well done to all the children who 
have achieved head teachers 

awards for their column addition 
and emails to local fisherman 

asking about the current pros and 
cons of the fishing economy 

currently

Year 4 
having fun 
at Forest 
Schools 
with Mr 

Ansell and 
Ms Munday.



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Spring Term: 
Friday 19th January Dance assemblies for parents- 
Dinghy/Skiff 9.10am and Lugger/Schooner 2.40pm 
Jumping Mice weekly on Tuesdays 10.30-11.30am 
Tues 6th Feb Youth Speaks Competition  
Wed 7th Feb Parent Consultations 1pm-6pm 
Friday 9th Feb Dinghy Parent/Grandparent Lunch 
Fri 9th Feb Skiff Cake Stall 3.15pm 
Half Term 12th-16th February 
Mon 26th Feb-Thurs 29th Feb Schooner Camp 
Mon 4th March St Piran Concert 7pm St Johns Hall 
Tues 5th March St Piran Parade 10am 
Thurs 7th March World Book Day 
Wed 13th March Tempest Group Photos 
Tues 19th-Wed 20th March Lugger Camp 
Thurs 21st  March Last day of clubs 
Fri 22nd March Skiff  Parent/Grandparent Lunch 
Tues 26th March Songfest 
Last Day of Term- Thurs 28th March 
2023-2024 INSET Days: 
Monday 19th February 2024 
Wednesday 24th July 2024 






